Mrs. C. F. Welson, 625 West 16th Street, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mrs. Nelson:

This morning when Dr. Hardin Craig spoke about athletics overshadowing the more vital college life, due to the fact that professors did not take a more prominent stand, caused me to send this dissertation to you. I thought some of it might be interesting to you.

I spoke at the Southeast Missouri State Teachers College at Cape Girardeau, Missouri, two years ago when I delivered this talk. You will see that I find many things wrong with intercollegiate athletics, and if certain measures were taken I am sure they could be much improved. There should be no quarrel between the college professor of economics and the college professor of physical education or athletics. One should complement the other, and it is my desire to correct the evils of athletics so that there would be more harmony between the other professions and athletics and physical education.

I assure you I enjoyed the short visit with you.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH